

Office of School Administration
Department of Student Services
5225 W. Vliet Street
Milwaukee, WI 53208
(414) 475-8448 • mps.milwaukee.k12.wi.us
Fax (414) 475-8626

January 6, 2023

Dear Wisconsin DPI Customer Services Team:

This letter serves as an official communication to clearly explain and detail the 2021-22 Third Friday Pupil Count for Obama SCTE. The reported pupil count included the traditional school setting, the Achievement Gap Reduction (AGR) program students, and our district's Milwaukee Virtual Program (MVP) students. The Third Friday September Count that was reported for the 2021-22 school year is accurate for the entire school, but reported an inflated pupil participation number for our five-year-old kindergarten through third grade students in the AGR Program. The inflated number reported, was related to our district's virtual students being part of the total school pupil count data.

The AGR student counts for Obama SCTE are 103 countable and 102 eligible low-income students. The above listed pupil count data should be used for the Obama SCTE AGR funding allocation for the 2022-23 school year.

Please accept this data-based correction to ensure accurate Achievement Gap Reduction (AGR) funding for the 2022-23 school year for the school site listed above.

Thanks for your patience and understanding in relation to this situation!

Sincerely,

Mr. Matthew Boswell, Senior Director Department of Student Services

Start. Stay. Succeed.
Comienza. Quédate. Triunfa.